Liberal Studies Committee Minutes

September 25, 2003

1st Floor Gordon Hall

3:15 pm

Present: M Sadler, F. Slack, M. Swinker, E, Mannikka, Y. Asamoah, C. Young, C. Zoni,

L. Feldman, B.G. Wilson, R. Rearick
Excused: T. Warman, 
Action:
Minutes from 9/18/03 meeting approved on a Wilson/Mannikka motion.
On a Young/Wilson motion granted provisional approval for LBST 499 Heroes: More than Just a Sandwich until the following issues are addressed in the proposal. 
(1) syllabus needs to be in the approved UWUCC format – this includes a breakdown of hrs or weeks across the 14 week semester, (2) recommend behavioral course objectives and including something that relates to the self reflection component of the course, (3)  is the book/movie with a very similar title being considered as a resource for the course, (4) consider that the title “mission statement” for the one assignment might not elicit the depth of thinking you are expecting from students – perhaps a type of philosophical reflection paper would generate the depth of thinking you seem to be expecting, (5) consider that the Mr. Rodgers Tribute program might be appropriate to include as a course resource, (6) use of the word “hero” for female figures, (7) although the committee believes they understand the proposed link between hero literature and holistic health, the syllabus does not help the reader understand how the faculty intends to facilitate the process of students making this connection, (8) where in the course are students introduced to holistic health models (9) the proposers are asking that enrollment be held to 40 for this team-taught course; from a resource utilization perspective, this creates a problem related to fair treatment for all who teach synthesis and are expected to have at least 25/section and the need for an expected number of synthesis seats generated from each college.  The model requested by the proposers reduces possible seats by 10; therefore the proposers will be asked to consider an enrollment of 50. If adjoining rooms are requested, students could be divided into discrete sections for student presentations.
Revisions that address these concerns should be forwarded to M. Sadler; the approval can be reported to the UWUCC once the issues are addressed. 
On a Zoni/Rearick motion approved Type I Professor Commitment writing status for Dr. Tawny Holm, Religious Studies department. A question was raised about whether the syllabus submitted to the LSC  included the Senate-approved course objectives. 

Discussion:

Members discussed the need to disseminate recent course evaluation data with faculty who teach synthesis. Mannikka and Feldman agreed to review the summarized data and make suggestions related to:
What themes emerge from the data?  What overall recommendations for improvement can be offered?  What forum is suggested for sharing the data and recommendations?
Adjourned 4:10 pm. 

